
 



Nazarene University in Kankakee, Ill.  He earned a second 
master’s degree in educational administration from Northern 
Illinois University in DeKalb, Ill., and is currently working on 
his doctorate in curriculum and instruction through Illinois 
State University.  Mr. Schumacher is a nationally certified 
teacher through the National Board for Professional 
Teaching Standards.  He also was recognized by the Illinois 
State Board of Education with a “Those Who Excel Award” in 
2014 as part of the Hoffman Estates High School SOAR 
Core Committee, a positive behavior intervention. 
  
  
Military Recognition 
  
The Board of Education honored Second Lieutenant Joseph 
Zolper, a 2011 Schaumburg High School graduate who is 
now serving in the United States Army.  Second Lieutenant 
Zolper led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
  
Recognition 
  
The Board of Education recognized students who earned 





2018, in addition to a list of future improvement projects that 
will be recommended. 
  
Additional information is available here. 
  
  
Approval of Minutes 
  
The Board of Education approved the minutes from its 
regular meeting on February 11, 2016. 
  
  
Class Size Committee Report 
  
The Board of Education received a report from the Class 
Size Committee. 
  
  
Enrollment Projections 
  
The Board received information on enrollment projections 
through the 2023-2024 school year.  Enrollment projections 





Community Engagement group at the session.  All the 
information presented, along with verbatim responses and 
an executive summary from each community engagement 
session from the first round of sessions are posted on 
District’s Community Engagement website 
(http://adc.d211.org/communityengagement), and similar 
information from the second round of meetings will be 
posted when available. 
  
Four more Community Engagement sessions will be held in 
April and May.  Two meetings will be conducted each month, 
both with the same topic and the same information 
presentation, along with the same opportunities available for 
engagement.  The remaining schedule is as follows: 
April 4 at Hoffman Estates High School, Topic: Student 
Involvement & Wellness 



Board and the Superintendent met with a representative 
from the Illinois School Board Association (IASB) for the 






